A Weekly Internal Bulletin Issued Every Friday of the Tennessee State University Year by the Office of Public Information VOL. 4, NO. 8

GUESS WHO GOT IN THE ACT

BY MAKING A "SPECIAL INAUGURATION GIFT" PRESENTATION TO PRESIDENT FREDERICK S. HUMPHRIES?

NONE OTHER THAN KAI, JOY, ANDY, KIM, JAY, NICOLLE, JONATHAN, DENA, KONYA, TÜRKMEN, KRISTI,

RONNIE, BILL, THULANI, GINA, AND LESLI, ALL STUDENTS IN THE TSU NURSERY SCHOOL. THEIR

TEACHERS, MS NANCY OATES AND MS JOYCE GARNER, TOOK THEM TO THE PRESIDENT'S CONFERENCE ROOM

FOR THE GIFT PRESENTATION AFTER HE ACKNOWLEDGED THEIR LETTER OF OCTOBER 14 TO HIM WITH AN

INVITATION TO COME OVER. THE LETTER:

"DEAR MR. PRESIDENT:

OUR NURSERY SCHOOL IS VERY ANXIOUS TO DELIVER A SPECIAL INAUGURATION GIFT TO YOU. WE ARE PLEASED THAT YOU ARE OUR NEW PRESIDENT AND WE WOULD LIKE TO SHOW OUR GRATITUDE TO YOU. WOULD IT BE POSSIBLE FOR US TO VISIT YOU FOR A FEW MINUTES NEXT WEEK. WE WOULD LIKE TO SHAKE YOUR HAND AND DELIVER OUR GIFT. PLEASE CALL AND LET US KNOW WHEN IT WILL BE CONVENIENT FOR YOU. OUR EXTENSION IS 3374.

THANK YOU VERY MUCH, T.S.U. NURSERY SCHOOL"

ALL OF THE NAMES ABOVE WERE LISTED IN THE COMPLIMENTARY CLOSE OF THE LETTER, AND THE "SPECIAL INAUGURATION GIFT" WHICH THE PRE-SCHOOLERS PRESENTED TO THE PRESIDENT WHEN THEY WENT OVER AND SHOOK HIS HAND IS AVAILABLE FOR VIEWING BY ANYONE WHO WOULD LIKE TO COME BY THE PRESIDENT'S OFFICE AND SEE IT, SAYS MRS. FRANCINE FAISON, EXECUTIVE SECRETARY TO DR. HUMPHRIES.

NOW ISN'T THAT A SWEET STORY!

A SECOND GRANT FROM XEROX...

IN THE AMOUNT OF \$10,000 HAS BEEN RECEIVED BY THE UNIVERSITY IN SUPPORT OF THE COMPANY'S THREE-YEAR PROGRAM OF CONTRIBUTING TO STUDENT AID AND RETENTION IN THE AREA OF MOTIVATING AND ATTRACTING PRE-COLLEGIATE STUDENTS TO PURSUE CAREERS IN ENGINEERING.

A \$1,000 GRANT...

TO THE DEPARTMENT OF HISTORY AND GEOGRA-PHY AS A MATCHING CONTRIBUTION, HAS BEEN AWARDED BY THE TENNESSEE AMERICAN REVOLUTION BICENTENNIAL COMMISSION FOR A SERIES OF PRO-GRAMS TO COMMEMORATE THE 200TH ANNIVERSARY OF THE DECLARATION OF INDEPENDENCE. IN THIS CONNECTION, AFRO-AMERICAN HISTORY SPECIALIST OF THE NATIONAL ARCHIVES AND RECORDS SERVICE, WASHINGTON, D. C., IS CONDUCTING TWO SEMI-NARS, OPEN TO THE PUBLIC. THE FIRST ONE WAS HELD YESTERDAY IN THE FACULTY DINING AREA OF THE STUDENT UNION. THE SECOND 'PRE-LUDE TO BICENTENNIAL SEMINAR IS TODAY, FRI-DAY, NOVEMBER 7 AT 9 A. M. IN THE ADM. BLDG. AUDITORIUM. UNIVERSITY HISTORY AND GEOGRAPHY DEPARTMENT HEAD, DR. ALONZO T. STEPHENS AN-NOUNCED THAT THE SPECIALIST, ROBERT L. CLARKE, WILL SPEAK TODAY ON "AFRO-AMERICANS AND NA-TIONAL ARCHIVES -- RESOURCES FOR THE BICENTEN-NIAL."

BIG BLUE CLUB AWARDS...

FOR LAST SATURDAY'S HOMECOMING PARADE WENT TO HANKAL HALL FOR THE BEST BUILDING PARADE PRESENTATION; WATSON I, HONORABLE MENTION FOR CREATIVITY; BEST FLOAT OVERALL WENT TO THE AGRONOMY CLUB; BEST SHOWING BY ORGANIZATIONS WERE THE CORVETTE CLUB AND THE HISTORY AND GEOGRAPHY CLUB AND BEST DECORATED CAR WAS THE CAR WHICH DROVE 'MISS FRESHMAN."

STATEWIDE NUTRITION WORKSHOP...

SPONSORED BY THE TENNESSEE NUTRITION COUNCIL, TO BE HELD AT THE ELLINGTON AGRICULTURAL CENTER, NOVEMBER 10, WILL HAVE AS ITS CHAIRMAN, EXTENSION AND CONTINUING EDUCATION'S DR. OZIE L. ADAMS. DR. ADAMS IS DIRECTOR OF TODAY'S 17TH ANNUAL FARM, HOME, AND MINISTERS' INSTITUTE.

"RECYCLING AND ADJUSTING...

COMMUNITY RESOURCES TO MEET FAMILY NEEDS," IS THEME FOR THIS YEAR'S 17TH ANNUAL FARM, HOME, AND MINISTERS' INSTITUTE BEING HELD ON CAMPUS TODAY, FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 7. EXHIBITS AND DIS-PLAYS MAY BE SEEN 'IN THE WOMEN'S BUILDING AND THE W. S. DAVIS COMPLEX. THE 9:45 A. M. OP-ENING SESSION IN THE WOMEN'S BUILDING AUDI-TORIUM WILL FEATURE MRS. CONSTANCE NEWMAN, COMMISSIONER, CONSUMER PRODUCTS SAFETY COM-MISSION, WASHINGTON, D. C. AS KEYNOTE SPEAK-ER. THE WOMEN'S DIVISION WILL HOLD FORTH IN AFTERNOON SESSIONS STARTING AT 1:30 IN THE W. S. DAVIS COMPLEX, WITH THE MINISTERS' IN-STITUTE GOING ON AT THE SAME TIME IN THE WOMEN'S BUILDING AUDITORIUM WITH DR. W. J. SIMMONS PRESIDING OVER THE THEME, "RECYCLING MEANINGFUL VALUES": SYMPOSIUM I WILL ENTAIL "RECYCLING MEANINGFUL VALUES IN FAMILY AND SOCIETY," AND SYMPOSIUM II WILL BE ABOUT "RE-CYCLING MEANINGFUL VALUES IN CHURCH AND HOME." THIS YEAR, IN ADDITION TO THE MEN'S, WOMEN'S AND MINISTERS' DIVISION OF INSTITUTE ACTIVI-TIES, THERE IS A YOUTH DIVISION WITH ACTIVI-TIES BEING HELD IN THE MORNING IN ROOM 310 OF THE WOMEN'S BUILDINGS ON THE THEME: FUNCTION OF YOUTH IN RECYCLING AND ADJUSTING COMMUNITY RESOURCES TO MEET FAMILY NEEDS." 4-H YOUTH SPECIALIST CHARLES SPENCER WILL PRESIDE AND SPEAKING TO THE GROUP ON OPPORTUN-ITIES AT TSU WILL BE MISS ROSA NEWSOM, STUDENT ADMISSIONS COUNSELOR. THE YOUTH DIVISION IS TO MAKE DEPARTMENTAL TOURS AFTER LUNCH. STUD-ENT AFFAIRS DIRECTOR, MRS. BARBARA MURRELL; SGA PRESIDENT SHIRLEY CUNNINGHAM; AND 'MISS TENNESSEE STATE," MISS ANNETTE BLAND ARE ON PROGRAM FOR GREETINGS OF WELCOME.

HONORS TO FORMER COACHES...

WENT TO FORMER SWIMMING COACH, THOMAS H. "FRIEND" HUGHES, IN WASHINGTON, D. C. AND FORMER BASKETBALL COACH JOHN B. "JOHNNY" MCLENDON IN DURHAM, N. C. BOTH ON THE SAME DAY, OCTOBER 4. THERE WERE FESTIVITIES AND CITATIONS HONORING BOTH MEN AND THE TSU ATHLETIC DEPARTMENT WAS REPRESENTED AT EACH—BY SWIMMING COACH JAMES I. BASS AT THE HUGHES AFFAIR AND BY FORMER ASSISTANT BASKETBALL COACH RICHARD MILLER AT THE MCLENDON AFFAIR. BOTH REPRESENTED ATHLETIC DIRECTOR HOWARD C. GENTRY.